
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Thursday 22nd March  2018  

 

Foundation 1, Class 1NS  

This week the children have been very busy 

making. They have made Easter cards and nest 

cakes. The role play has been a fruit and veg 

shop this week and the children have really 

enjoyed using their imagination when playing in 

there.  

I hope you all have a lovely Easter break and look 

forward to hearing what the children have been 

up to when they are back. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1, Class 1JB & 1CK  

This week, Year 1 visited Twycross Zoo. It was 

amazing fun! We got to explore the Zoo and see all 

the different creatures including the Gorillas, Spider 

Monkeys and Giraffes. We also had a talk from one of 

the Zoo Keepers where we learnt about what animals 

eat and if they are a herbivore, 

carnivore or omnivore.  After some lunch, we 

continued to see more of the animals. Some of the 

butterflies made us jump as they got to fly really 

close to us.  Some of us were so tired after our 

adventure we even fell asleep on the way back to 

school!  

 

 
 

 

 

Reception, Class RBE & RJP  

Class RJP and RBE have loved spending time with 

the chicks and seeing them grow!  

We have enjoyed writing about our experience 

during shared writing.  

The children have been working really hard to 

earn lots of dojo points by writing their own 

sentences.  

This week in maths, we have been learning all 

about the numeral 10 and exploring the numbers 

that are more and less. We are even having a go 

at writing number sentences to show how we can 

make 10.  

We hope you all have a lovely Easter Break. We 

would love to see what you get up to on Tapestry! 

The children will receive 2 dojo points for every 

observation uploaded over the Easter Break. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2, Class 2LD & 2RL  

The children have really enjoyed their topic 

of Paws, Claws and Whiskers and have now 

finished their report on tigers. They have 

found out lots of interesting facts and 

produced some great work. In maths, we 

have been learning about money in which we 

have been adding coins and finding totals 

and change. Last week the children got to 

hold chicks in class and then think about 

their life cycle. We couldn’t believe how 

quick the chicks could run at just a week old! 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
           
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3, Class 3KS & 3MB  

What a brilliant term all the staff and 

children have had in year three! The 

children have learnt so many new 

interesting facts and skills. In English, we 

have been writing stories that are inspired 

by the beautiful, cute chicks that visited us 

in class. The children have produced some 

amazing work with a wide range of 

vocabulary. The children now can tell the 

time to the nearest minute. Make sure you 

keep testing them over Easter! Have a 

lovely break everybody and we look forward 

to seeing you soon.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

Year 4, Class 4CS & 4JG  

Year 4 have been working on 'Sound' within their 

science lessons. The children have discovered how 

sounds travels, what happens inside their ears to 

tell the brain what sound they have heard and that 

a sound has been made. See if your child can name 

the three bones inside the inner ear! The children 

have enjoyed making their own instruments as well 

as making cup telephones. This week we are 

exploring soundproofing and what materials are 

best for reducing noise levels...... BCPS have some 

real scientists in the making! 

In English the children are learning how to write 

Non Chronological reports and how to include 

technical language in these to really inform readers 

about their creatures. 

In Maths the children are learning how to plot co-

ordinates and translate shapes. 'Walk along the 

corridor before you go upstairs'. Your children will 

show you what this means..... Happy plotting! 

 

 

 
 

Year 5, Class 5TG & 5BM  

This week has been rather exciting in 

English. The children have thoroughly 

enjoyed creating a diary entry for a 

fictitious Viking named Bjorn. The children 

created diary entries about his quest to get 

to Valhalla. The only problem he faced was 

ensuring he died honourably in battle. 

Despite many attempts, he didn’t make it to 

Valhalla and found himself at the gates of 

Helheim. Have a great Easter everyone! 

Thank you for all of your hard work and 

commitment. 

For next term, please could each child bring 

in a small box with a lid (shoe box or a large 

cereal box) for an exciting new project we 

will start after Easter!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6, Class 6NC & 6BJ  

This week, in Year 6, we have been working hard 

learning to translate shapes. We have used our 

knowledge to move 2D shapes and reflect them across 

the line. We even played a game of battleships! We 

also had a fantastic time taking part in the school 

diversity day. We loved learning about Holi, practising 

a Bollywood routine and covering each other (and the 

teachers) in paint powder. The highlight of this week 

was, however, meeting and holding ten baby chicks. We 

hope you liked the Mother’s Day cards we made with 

the photos. 

 

 
 

 

 

Science Week  

For Science Week this year, we celebrated by having chicks hatch in 

school. We were really lucky to be able to watch them hatch from their 

shells and start to fluff up. Later in the week, as they began to grow we 

got to hold them! It was great fun and all different year groups got to 

do different chick related activities. Year 1 wrote instructions on how to 

clean them whilst Year 5 found out lots of facts from secondary 

sources!  



  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Holi festival of dance  

Our school celebrated the Hindu Holi festival by taking part in a whole school dance routine and 

paint throwing activity! Through the day, each year group had the chance to learn some Bollywood 

dance moves with Kalpesh Zalavadiya, which we then performed to parents as a whole school! 

Some of our children were joined by their parents who also joined in the dance routine!  

We need you!  

Have you got any spare/ old 

children’s magazines that you have 

read or no longer need?  

If so, then we need you! We would 

like to start a magazine area within 

school and need as many magazines 

as we can get! 

These must be age appropriate and 

suitable for children. 

FREE adventure playgrounds for 

the Easter holidays!  

Leicester City Council are offering 

free sessions at adventure 

playgrounds throughout Leicester 

during the school holidays. All 

children and young people are 

invited to join in the fun!  

To find out more about what each 

playground offers and general 

information, please contact the 

playgrounds directly. 

Sports Relief 2018   

For Sports Relief 2018 we are aiming as a 

whole school to achieve 1 MILLION STEPS! 

This will be done over the day with each child 

running/ walking/ dancing/ dribbling around 

the circumference of the playground. 

All children are invited to wear sports clothing 

for the day with a donation of 50p.  

Mrs Smith will also be making biscuits & cakes 

for our bake sale (minimum of 20p). 



 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Diary of Events  

Sports Relief - Friday 23rd March 

Spring Parent/ Carer Coffee Morning - 

Friday 23rd March 8.45-9.30am 

Easter Holidays -  Monday 26th March- 

Friday 6th April. (Last day of school- Friday 

23rd March. School re-opens- Monday 9th 

April) 

May Day Bank Holiday - Monday 7th May 

(School Closed) 
 

Child protection and children at risk   

Child protection means protecting children from 

physical, emotional, sexual abuse or neglect. It also 

means helping children to grow up into confident, 

healthy and happy adults. If you are concerned about 

the safety and welfare of a child in Leicester, please 

contact Social Care by calling 0116 454 1004 (24 hour 

service) or the police on 0116 222 2222. You can also 

visit the customer services centre on 91 Granby 

Street LE1 6FB to call us from a free telephone. 
 

School Nurse Drop - in Sessions for 2018é 

Private and confidential support and advice with our 

school nurse- Jo Broad. 

Thursday  12 April 2018 08:30 – 10:30am 

Thursday 03 May 2018 08:30 – 10:30am 

Thursday 07 June 2018 08:30 – 10:30am 

Thursday 05 July 2018 08:30 – 10:30am 
 

Important contact numbersé 

-School Office- 0116 2858130  

-School Nurse Advice line: 0116 2153231  

-Family Support Worker-Jayne Lister- 

07525313277  

-School Admissions- 01164541009  Follow us on Twitter to find out more about our 

exciting lessons! @braunstone_ cps  

 

School Uniform  

It is lovely to see the children looking 

so smart in their uniforms and black 

shoes. Please see a reminder below of 

our school dress code:  

¶ Grey trousers 

¶ Grey skirt 

¶ White polo-shirt 

¶ Navy blue school sweatshirt  

¶ Navy blue school cardigan 

¶ Black sensible flat shoes 

¶ Plain grey/black or navy blue 

tights 

¶ Blue and white checked 

summer dress 

¶ Plain white/grey/black/navy 

blue socks 

Please write your child’s name and 

class in all of their uniform including 

their PE kit. 

PE kits in school  

All children are expected to have 

their PE kit in school for their PE 

lessons. 

 
 


